CITY OF

FORT LAUDERDALE

Venice of America

September 27, 2013

Risa Arnold

Lauderdale Harbours Association
1222 SE 12th Way

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316

Marilyn Mammano, AICP, President
Harbordale Civic Association, Inc.
P.O. Box 460416

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33346-0416

Dear Ms. Arnold and Ms, Mammano :

Please be advised that the City of Fort Lauderdale’s Marine Advisory Board has proposed to change the
name of the Current 15" Street Boat Ramp to “Cox’s Landing 15" Street Boat Ramp” to honor the
former City of Fort Lauderdale Mayor Box Cox,

The re-naming of the 15" Street Boat Ramp will be placed on the agenda for discussion at the next
Parks, Recreation and Beaches Board Meeting, Wednesday, October 23, 2013 at 6:30 in the 8" floor
Conference Room of Fort Lauderdale City Hall, 100 N Andrews Ave.

If your homeowners association has any additional recommendations as to the naming of the current
15" Street Boat Ramp, the recommendation must be voted on by the general membership and minutes
must be taken. The recommendation and minutes shall be submitted to the City of Fort Lauderdale
Parks and Recreation Director, Phil Thornburg, no later than Friday, October 18, 2013.

If no additional recommendations are received, the Parks, Recreation and Beaches Board will review the
reasons for the proposed name change, Cox’s Landing 15" Street Boat Ramp, and recommend the name
to the City Commission via the City Manager.

Si g

Phil Thornburg
City of Fort Lauderdale
Parks and Recreation Director
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